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[Approval by mail] Indonesia: Community-Focused Investments to Address Deforestation and 
Forest Degradation (FIP) (ADB) XFIPID019A 

 
APPROVAL NOTIFICATION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Dear FIP Sub-Committee members, 
 
We are writing regarding the proposal entitled, Indonesia: Community-Focused Investments to Address 
Deforestation and Forest Degradation, submitted by the Government of Indonesia and the Asian 
Development Bank (ADB), for your review and approval of USD 17.0 million in grant funding.   
 
The FIP Sub-Committee is also requested to note the final estimate of USD 970,000 for project 
implementation and supervision services, which is an increase of USD 270,000 from the original 
submission, but is still within the agreed benchmark, and approve USD 620,000 as the second tranche 
for such costs. The first tranche was approved by the Sub-Committee on November 5, 2012. 
 
The time period provided for submission of comments and any objections to the decision has now 
expired.  No objections were received.  We are, therefore, pleased to inform you that the following 
decision is now approved: 
 

The FIP Sub-Committee approves USD 17.0 million in grant funding for the proposal entitled, 
Indonesia: Community-Focused Investments to Address Deforestation and Forest Degradation, 
submitted by the Government of Indonesia and Asian Development Bank (ADB). 

                 
The FIP Sub-Committee also notes the final estimate of USD 970,000 for project 
implementation and supervision services and approves an amount of USD 620,000 as the final 
tranche of funding for such costs. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
  
Mafalda Duarte 
Program Manager 
Climate Investment Funds 
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